
 

 

 

 
March 27, 2025 

 
Agrociencia Journal Editors 
  
 We are writing regarding our article titled “Resistance to Leaf Rust in Cultivars 
and Wheat Lines from Paraguay,” published in 2023 in Agrociencia. 
 

Unfortunately, due to an internal communication oversight, the manuscript 
was submitted by the first author before it had been reviewed and approved by all co-
authors. Additionally, it appears that the journal’s submission system did not notify the 
co-authors throughout the submission and review process, which contributed to the 
situation. 

 
After publication, we identified several important errors in the text, as well as 

some inconsistencies in terminology that are commonly used in this area of research. 
With this in mind, we have prepared a revised version of the manuscript that 
addresses these concerns.  

 
We kindly request that this updated version replaces the original article in 

order to ensure the highest quality and reliability of the published work. We truly 
appreciate your understanding and support, and we remain at your disposal for any 
further clarification. 

 
Reference, updated version: Scholz R, Pereyra S, Silva P, Germán S. Resistance 

to leaf rust in cultivars and wheat lines from Paraguay. Agrociencia Uruguay [Internet]. 
2025 [cited dd mmm yyyy];29:e1226. Doi: 10.31285/AGRO.29.1226. 

 
 
Best regards, 

 
 

                                                                                          
Ruth Scholz                    Paula Silva                    Silvia Pereyra                   Silvia Germán 
IPTA Paraguay             INIA Uruguay                  INIA Uruguay                   INIA Uruguay 
                                                                                                                       Investigador emérito 

 
 


